UNM School of Law Faculty Meeting March 6, 1978 Conference Room, 4:00 p.m.

## MINUTES

Present: Desiderio, DuMars, J. Ellis, W. Ellis, Fink,

Goldberg, Hart, Hermann, Kovnat, MacPherson, Martinez, Minzner, Muir, Norwood, Occhialino, Parnall, Romero, Schwartz, Stelzner, Teitelbaum, Templeman, Winograd; Student Representatives

Fenoglio, Perelson.

Meeting called to order by Dean Hart, and minutes of the meeting of February 6, 1978, were approved.

Professor Kovnat will be the law school representative at the University Commencement exercises the evening of May 14.

Regarding a petition by Jose Romero, the faculty voted (a) to deny his request to re-take the examination in Family Law; (b) to permit Professor Goldberg to read and grade the Legal Process paper, the grade for which can be only Credit, D, or F; and (c) to place Mr. Romero on probation.

Professor Norwood reported that members of the Student Evaluation Committee request participation in course evaluations, the availability of course descriptions prior to registration, and the elimination of faculty signatures on registration forms. Consideration of these items was tabled until the next faculty meeting.

Dean Hart announced the victory of our Client Counseling team in the regionals recently held. A motion to congratulate Steve Aguilar and Cristina Morris carried.

Dean Hart also announced that a \$30,000 grant will permit the law schools to purchase a piece of sculpture.

In view of Professor Ragsdale's resignation, the slot will be kept open for visitorships. Dean Hart spoke about faculty slots, the budget, and their relation to each other.

Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

ouise R. Camp

Louise R. Camp

Sec 'y